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1. Our information evenings provided a great opportunity for the promotion of the Parents’ Council and tea and biscuits at the first year evening proved very popular.
2. We have had many successes across the board in our sports’ departments. The cross country team won the best overall school and we are in several semi-finals in football, hurling and basketball.
3. We had very positive Junior Certificate results and hope to issue the JCPA to students soon,
4. Our staff are continuing their new Junior Cycle CPD and recently we had a full day around student wellbeing.
5. We have made the decision to move to eBooks in the next academic year and presented our plans to prospective parents to allow them adequate time to plan financially.
6. We have appointed two new year heads, Ms. Philips and Ms. Finnegan, to fifth and second year. 
7. We have succeeded in contacting the Rathcoole newsletter who have promised the school a page in each edition.
8. We are engaging with the Rathcoole Tidy Town Committee and some of the residents’ associations and are working on a number of joint ventures including litter picking in the village and historical projects about Rathcoole.
9. We are currently reviewing our School Self Evaluation cycle on mixed ability. 
10. We plan to introduce one-hour classes in the academic year 2019/2020.
11. We are currently revamping our school library and would welcome any funding or sponsorship.
